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Dear Neighbour and School Community,  

A new purpose-built preschool facility is to be built on the school grounds at Wilkins Public School.  

In late 2020 we provided notification of site establishment works scheduled to occur within the school. 

We are now writing to provide an update on this work which has uncovered a structure. 

Discovery of buried building structure 

While undertaking works for the new preschool building a structure was discovered in the ground under the 
existing sports court. Preliminary investigation has identified the structure may be a previously decommissioned 
area of the school.  

Site plans and site investigations during the planning process did not indicate its existence. 

Work in this location is temporarily on hold while the area is assessed. Works will continue elsewhere including the 
new preschool building and upgraded sports courts. 

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise impacts on the 
community at every opportunity. 

Thank you for your patience while we complete this important school infrastructure. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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